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	34TH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST                                         JANUARY 24, 2016

	EPISTLE
Col. 3:4-11
	GOSPEL
Luke 18:35-43
	Tone 1

	DIVINE LITURGY OF ST. JOHN

	Ven. Xenia of Rome and her two female servants (5th c.).  St. Gerasim, Bishop of Perm (1441).  Martyr John of Kazan’ (1529).  Martyrs Babylas (Vavila) of Sicily, and his two disciples: Timothy and Agapius (3rd c.).  St. Macedonius, Hermit, of Syria (ca. 420).  Translation of the relics of St. Anastasius the Persian (7th c.).  Ven. Dionysius of Olympus (16th c.).  Ven. Philotheus, founder of Philotheou Monastery (Mt. Athos – 10th c.).  Bl. Xenia of St. Petersburg (19th c.).

	Sunday
	Jan
	24
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy 

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

(Fr. Basil’s 90th Celebration Postponed)

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Church School & Adult Study

	Monday
	Jan
	25
	7:45p
	Choir Rehearsal

	Saturday
	Jan
	30
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	Sunday
	Jan
	31
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy – New Martyrs & Confessors of Russia

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Church School & Adult Study

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Basics of Orthodoxy Class

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Women’s Book Club Meeting

	Monday
	Feb
	1
	6:30p
	Vesperal Liturgy – Meeting of Our Lord

	Tuesday
	Feb
	2
	
	MEETING OF OUR LORD 

	
	
	
	10:30a
	Bl. Mat. Olga of Alaska Prayer Group Meeting

	CONTINUED ON LAST PAGE ( 

	Saturday
	Feb
	6
	4:30p
	Memorial Service for Michael, cousin of Gale Rutan

	
	
	
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	
	
	
	6:30p
	FOCA Chili Cook-off

	The Altar Candles are lovingly donated by the parishioners of St. Mark in honor of Fr. Basil’s 90th birthday.  God Grant Him Many Years!

The Sanctuary Candles are donated by both the parishioners of St. Mark and Helen Damiani.

· The parishioners of St. Mark in honor of Fr. Basil’s 90th birthday.  God Grant Him Many Years!
· Helen Damiani in loving memory of mother Tillie Palubniak.  May Her Memory Be Eternal!

	Coffee Hour Fellowship
Date

Hosts/Hostesses

Donuts/Bagels

Jan 24
POT-LUCK
Jan 31
Borger

Brasoveanu-Tarpy

Lungociu

Vance

Choir Directors, Readers, Preparers, Greeters, & Altar Servers
Date

Director

Reader

Preparer

Greeter
Altar 

Servers
Jan 24
S. & D.

Hardy
A.

Norton
Mat. G.

Phelps
M. Nimmer

&

R. Jones
A. Ahmadi

A. Datch

T. Dillon

F. LeFors

V. Lutes

J. Sedor

M. Sedor
Jan 31
W.

Tatusko
M.

Mihailov
V.

Bumbak
N. 

Kumar
Classes
Date

Church School

Adult Study

(in Fr. Gregory’s Office)

Basics of Orthodoxy

(in Church Library)

Jan 24
Following Liturgy
Following Liturgy
CANCELLED
Jan 31
Following Liturgy
Following Liturgy
Following Liturgy


	FATHER BASIL'S 90TH BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION POSTPONED:  In light of the possible inclement weather forecasted this weekend, Fr. Basil’s 90th birthday celebration scheduled for TODAY, Sunday, January 24th has been postponed.  Please keep tuned for the rescheduled date, which should take place in late February.

	HOUSE BLESSING SIGN-UP:  Fr. Gregory will be contacting parishioners to schedule house blessings, but if parishioners have a preference for a specific date and time, they may contact Fr. Gregory at any time.  Thank you.

	SHADY GROVE PREGNANCY CENTER DIAPER DRIVE:  St. Mark will be collecting infant diapers sizes 3-5 for distribution to the Shady Grove Pregnancy Center.  Collection will take place every Sunday following Liturgy until Sunday, January 31st.  Please place the diapers on the pew outside of the Nave (at the top of the stairs).  Thank you for your help!

	CHOIR REHEARSALS:  The next choir rehearsal will take place this Monday, January 25th at 7:45 PM.  Future rehearsal dates are as follows:  Monday, February 8th at 7:45 PM;  Sunday, February 14th at 11:30 AM (following Liturgy);  Monday, February 29th at 7:45 PM;  Sunday, March 6th at 11:30 AM (following Liturgy);  and Monday, March 21st at 7:45 PM.  Choir members, please mark your calendars!

	WOMEN’S BOOK CLUB will meet next Sunday, January 31st after Liturgy to discuss the book: "Ghost Boy" by  Martin Pistorius.  Please refer to the St. Mark Book Club webpage at: http://stmarkoca.org/book-clubs/ for future month’s books.

	VESPERAL DIVINE LITURGY FOR THE MEETING OF THE LORD will be served on Monday, February 1st at 6:30 PM.

	BLESSED MAT. OLGA OF ALASKA WOMEN’S PRAYER GROUP will meet on Tuesday, February 2nd at 10:30 AM for intercessory prayer.  Please join us if you can.  If you would like the group to remember someone in prayer, please give their name to Debbi Dillon, Marcella Hydock, or Mat. Alexandra.

	MEMORIAL SERVICE for Michael, the cousin of Gale Rutan, will be held on Saturday, February 6th at 4:30 PM.

	ST. MARK 6TH ANNUAL CHILI COOK-OFF will be held on Saturday, February 6th  after Vespers.  Get out your crockpots and your favorite Chili recipe, or try something new!  There will be Chili tastings, door prizes, bingo, and more.  Don't miss this annual family event sponsored by St. Mark FOCA.  Children 10 and under are FREE; all others are $10, or FREE if you bring a crock-pot of chili.  Please pay at the door.  Beer and wine will be available for an additional charge.   See you there!

	SCOUT SUNDAY:  St. Mark will celebrate “Scout Sunday” on Sunday, February 7th.  All Scouts and leaders, whether Boy Scout, Girl Scout, Brownie, Daisey, Venturer, Tiger Cub, Cub Scout, etc. are encouraged to wear their full uniform and sashes on that date. Hopefully, scouts will arrive early and be the greeters, as well as collect the offering.  Show your pride in your accomplishments in scouting- wear your uniform and be recognized!

	SUPERBOWL LUNCHEON ON FEBRUARY 7th:  What better way to prepare for the Super Bowl than an all-you-can-eat piroghi luncheon following Liturgy on Sunday, February 7th!!  Other bazaar specialties will also be available as well as salad and dessert.  The free-will offering will be used for seed money for next year's bazaar and food festival.  Mark your calendars.  Hope to see you there!

	SIGNUP FOR MEAL DELIVERY TO STEPPING STONES:  Please sign-up for monthly food preparation and donation to Stepping Stones.  The sign-up sheets are on the Outreach bulletin board outside the church Fellowship hall.  The next delivery date will be on Sunday, February 7th following Liturgy.

	LIFE LINE SCREENINGS ON FEBRUARY 8TH:  Life Line Screening, a leading provider of community-based preventive health screenings, will host their affordable, non-invasive and painless health screenings on Monday, February 8th from 8AM-5PM at St. Mark.  Five screenings will be offered that scan for potential health problems related to: blocked arteries which is a leading cause of stroke; abdominal aortic aneurysms which can lead to a ruptured aorta; hardening of the arteries in the legs which is a strong predictor of heart disease; atrial fibrillation or irregular heart beat which is closely tied to stroke risk; and a bone density screening, for men and women, used to assess the risk of osteoporosis.  Register for a Wellness Package that includes 4 vascular tests and osteoporosis screening from $149 ($139 with our member discount).  All five screenings take 60-90 minutes to complete.  In order to register for this event and to receive a $10 discount off any package priced above $129, please call 1-888-653-6441 or visit www.lifelinescreening.com/community-partners.

	PARENT & TEACHER WORKSHOP on “Educating Ourselves and Our Children in Godliness” will be held at St. George Greek Orthodox Church in Bethesda, Maryland  on  

Saturday, February 20th from 8:30AM - 4:30PM.  The workshop is a pan-Orthodox endeavor for continuing education of the faithful and is coordinated by the Orthodox Christian Education Commission Department of Teacher Training.  The events costs $25 and includes breakfast, lunch and handouts for each part of the sessions.  For event information and schedule, and to Register on-line by Saturday, February 13th, visit: https://www.stgeorge.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/06/BethesdaMDTTWIII2.20.16-Registration-1.pdf.  You may also register by phone or mail by contacting Audrey Barbazette at: 301-469-7990; email: abarbazette@stgeorge.org.

	EVENTS AT THE CENTER FOR BYZANTINE MATERIAL ARTS:  Over the next few months, the following events will take place at the Center for Byzantine Arts located at 716 Monroe St. NE, Studio #7, Washington DC, 20017.  For more information on each event, please see the community events bulletin board at the back of our Fellowship Hall.

· Iconography Road Show:  Throughout January.

· Lectures on Icons given by Scholars/Clergy:  Feb. 4th, Mar. 3rd, Apr. 7th (all 7 PM).

· Icon Workshop:  Feb. 20th & 27th from 9AM - 4 PM.

· Iconography Course on “Icons of the Mother of God”:  Mar. 10-13 from 10AM - 4PM, Sunday 3-6PM.

	UNCLE MICHAEL’S HOT SAUCE FOR SALE:  Uncle Michael’s Hot Sauce is made right here at St. Mark and will be sold Sundays during coffee hour.  Proceeds from sales will go toward the St. Mark General Fund.  Two sizes (Small 5 oz. bottles are $6.00 ea; Large 10 oz. bottles are $11.00 ea) are available for purchase at the drink table in the Fellowship hall.  Payment may be made to Michael Lungociu, Gene Jacobson, or Matthew Nimmer.

	RUMMAGE SALE:  It’s that time of year again to begin planning for our anxiously awaited fund raiser!  Last year we earned approx. $6,500  for the St. Mark Iconography Project and General Fund.  This year’s rummage sale will take place on Saturday, June 11th.  Rummage sale chairperson, Marsha Zellem, will need at least THREE COMMITTED COORDINATORS to help make this year’s sale successful.  In addition, dozens of volunteers will be needed to price, and sort the "treasures"  the two weeks PRIOR to the sale.  Mark your calendars and let Marsha know if you’re interested in being a coordinator.

	HANNAH LEFORS MISSION TRIP:  Hannah LeFors will be participating in the Orthodox Christian Ministry’s ‘Real Break’ this upcoming spring (March 12-19, 2016) in Alaska.  She will be working alongside the community of St. John Orthodox Cathedral in Eagle River, AK with the poor and homeless, as well as projects at the Cathedral itself.  The cost for the trip is $1,300 and she would greatly appreciate your prayers and support.  If you would like to help, you may donate online at OCF’s website www.ocf.net/real-break/sponsor/ and click on “Donate Now”, then select your amount and specify “Sponsor a Real Break Student,” then enter Hannah LeFors into the “Honoree’s Name” section.  You may also give cash or check donations to Hannah or Rachel LeFors by February 1st.  Thank you!

	VICTOR LUTES MISSION TRIP:  This spring break I have the opportunity to join other college students from all over the USA to serve those in need, educate myself on The Faith, and deepen my relationship with Christ.  I’m excited to announce that I plan on going on another Orthodox Christian Fellowship RealBreak mission trip this upcoming March, this time to Alaska!  I’ll be spending the week alongside the community of St. John Orthodox Cathedral in Eagle River, AK on community service projects with the poor and homeless in the surrounding areas, as well as projects at the Cathedral itself.  Please consider making a donation to help me go on this trip!  The cost of the trip is $1,300, which includes ground transportation, lodging, meals, outings, materials, and a donation to the host location.  If you’d like to help, you may donate online at OCF’s website www.ocf.net/real-break/sponsor/ and click on “Donate Now”, then select your amount and specify “Sponsor a Real Break Student,” then enter Victor Lutes into the “Honoree’s Name” section.  I would also appreciate your prayers for me and the other Orthodox students embarking on this incredible journey!  -In Christ, Victor Lutes

	2016 PLEDGING:  HAPPY 2016!  All are encouraged to bring their pledge commitments for the past year up to date.  Good stewardship is an essential expression of our faith and spiritual life.  Together, we can continue to support this wonderful church of Saint Mark and ensure that it will be here for all who seek communion with the Lord and His Heavenly Kingdom!  Also, 2016 pledge packets are now available for pick-up in the boxes outside the Sanctuary! 

	PRAYER REQUEST – O Christ, You alone are our Defender: Visit and help Thy servants who are in need of your help, protection and healing.  Among them:   John & Marti Badila;  Jenifer Calomiris;  Arvid and Justin Daniel;  Paul Dean;  Zachary Firestone;  Julie Flick; Marge German;  Jurretta Heckscher;  Neal, Cristin, & Samuel Kumar;  Evelyn Leleck; Larisa Looby;  Marina McKee;  Catherine Mikuluk;  Karen Nichols;  Timothy Parrish;  Mark Phinney;  Alexandra and John Sedor;  Katie Sheppard;  Peter Sielinski;  Cathy Tatusko;  Andrea Ticich;  and Peter Truitt.

Please pray for Margaret, Mary Carol Ashley’s mother;  Tina Burpee’s sister-in-law Linda and friends Kathleen and Nelson;  Christine Cacic’s friend, Carmen;  Julie Flick’s son, James Shimer, and her stepdaughter, Jeanie Folton;  Marge German’s brother, John, her niece, Therese, who is diagnosed with lung cancer, her grandson, Joshua, and her friend, Kema;  Jeff Jordan, friend of the Hardy family;  Jurretta Heckscher’s father, Stevens;  Olga, friend of Helen Kerch;  Mat. Jan and Fr. Mark Koczak’s friends, Metropolitan Isaiah (Georgian Patriarchate) and Archimandrite Athanasy;  Mary Everhart, mother of Ted Koopersmith;   Rachel LeFors’ friend, Ilene, who has been diagnosed with cancer;  Michael Lungociu’s father, Nicholas, and friend’s mother, Gitta Finch;  Marilyn Macht’s friend, Ghadha Saah;  Judi, Joan Mitchum’s sister; Jim Orban’s daughter, Rebecca;  Kyla Prentice’s friend, Ashley;  Kathy Rudin’s friend, Ben Crawford;  Gale Rutan’s father-in-law, Joseph;  Katherine Sheppard’s mother, Judy;  Julia Shiller’s father, Vadim Pyatovolenko;  friend of Debbie Sieff, Fr. Taras Chubenko, of St. Demetrius Ukrainian Orthodox Cathedral in Carteret, NJ, who is recovering from esophageal surgery;  Peter Sielinski’s brother-in-law Arthur, and friends Brenda & Jim Hall, Kelly, Samuel, Ron, Pat, Bailey, Jenn and Matt;  Olga & Slavina Skenderska’s cousin, Stanislav, and friends Catherine & Justin;  Ellen Thompson’s daughter, Sonya;  Don Truitt’s parents;  friends of St. Mark, Tanya & James Twyman;  Linda Weir’s mother, Ruby;  Paula Zabela’s cousin Kathleen who is afflicted with cancer, and her neighbor Harvey;  and Zachary (Zecchaeus) Jensen, member of St. John the Baptist Orthodox Church in Thurmont, MD, who is recovering from severe head injury.
Deliver them from sickness and grievous pains. Raise them up that they may sing to Thee and praise Thee without ceasing, through the prayers of the Theotokos and all your Saints!
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KIDS’ COLORING CORNER








